
  
 
 
To:  Rev. Bach  
Sent: Thursday, April 10, 2008 12:12 PM  
Subject: Re: Reference  
 
 
 

Dear Rev. Bach,  
 
It is my pleasure to recommend Joe Leonard as a web site developer! Prior to contacting 
Joe, we had an old and rather useless web site that was difficult to keep current.  As we 
all know, the web has become the medium of choice for communicating and being 
current and contemporary in a web presence is imperative.  

The site that  Joe developed met all of our needs and exceeded our expectations.  
 
Joe was certainly a man of integrity and made himself available to us consistently 
throughout the re-design process.  As a matter of fact, he had to keep us on task as the 
process evolved as his work was done in such a timely manner!  He was extremely 
gracious and took the time to educate us along the way.  He was also willing to work 
with each one of us in the office teaching us the various skills that were required to 
update the site. We all possess varying degrees of aptitude with the web, so this was no 
small task!  
 
Joe was honest, forthright and there were no surprises along the way. He continues to 
keep in touch with us.  The entire process was such a positive one for us.  I think that the 
site speaks for itself, but I did want you to know that if you choose to hire Joe that you 
will be pleased with your choice.  
 
If I can answer any other questions or address any concerns you may have, please do let 
me know.  
 
Lynn Martiny  
Administrative Assistant to Rev. James A. Bramlage 
St. Peter in Chains Cathedral 
513.421.5354 

 

 

 


